1st Team Captains Report 2023.

Mr Chairman and members, firstly I would like to thank Mr Billy Gould and Mr Rob Parsons proposing myself to take the Captain’s Arm Band for our centenary season I would also like to thank my Vice Captain, Phil Edwards for his support throughout the season.

The season was a huge success winning 10 and losing 4 league matches the highlight was being promoted to the 3rd Division. The Caruthers Shield which took us to the last 16 in the draw this was brilliant.

The Mid Week League was Captained by Mr Phil Edwards he will provide the results in his report.

I would like to thank all the players who took part in my season as Captain, there are just a few more thank you’s, Mr Ken Thorne, Mr Billy Gould, Mr Chris Barrett, Mr Peter Christian for their work on and around the ground and club house. Special thanks to Mr Alun Meyer for contributing and making our Centenary a huge success to all the guys who worked on match days, kitchen, and bar, a thank you also.

I would like to wish the incoming Captain the very best for the upcoming season.

For the records League and friendly matches Mr John Bethell 19, Mr Martin Summerhayes 18, and Mr Rob Parsons 18 skipped in these matches through the season for the club (Not counting mid-week league).

Once again thank you all from your 1st Team Captain Alick Rayer.

A quick note before I finish thank you to my family for all their support.

Mr Alick Rayer
1st Team Captain
Cardiff Athletic Bowls Club.
